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PURPOSE:   
The City has planned for utility construction costs associated with the upcoming NCDOT Jamestown Bypass 
project. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
The NCDOT has prepared plans to make street and highway improvements under Project U-2412A which consists 
of improvements on Greensboro/High Point Road from proposed US 311 to Vickery Chapel Road.  This project 
is commonly referred to as the Jamestown Bypass.  The City of High Point owns water and sewer utilities that 
will be impacted by the project’s construction, and will be responsible for a portion of the utility construction 
costs in the estimated amount of $205,411.00.  This amount is representative of non-betterment utility 
construction on water and sewer utilities that were previously located in NCDOT right-of-way.  All utility work 
will be performed by the NCDOT’s construction contractor.  The project is scheduled to open for bid on June 19, 
2018, and construction will begin in Summer of 2018. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT:   
Funds for this project will be budgeted in the FY 2019-2020 Capital Improvement Plan from future revenue 
bonds. 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:   
The Public Services Department recommends approval of the Utility Construction Agreement and that the 
appropriate City official and/or employee be authorized to execute all necessary documents to finalize the 
agreement with the NCDOT in the estimated amount of $205,411.00. 
 
 












